
July 13, 2024 

 

To the members of the Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

I am declaring my candidacy for the office of National Treasurer.  I have been a member of the Auxiliary 

for over fifty (50) years and have held various offices at the Local, Department, and National levels.  I’ve 

served on the Council at all three levels and as President at all three levels.  I have served on 

Encampment Committees at the Department and National levels more than once.  While never serving 

as Treasurer at any level, I did serve as local Auxiliary Secretary.  I served one year as National Budget 

Director before the position was eliminated and made part of the Treasurer’s responsibilities. 

In my work as an Educational Media Specialist, I supervised seven libraries purchasing all the various 

media, supplies, equipment, and repairs for each library.  I was responsible for dispersing the budgeted 

funds in the appropriate areas while not exceeding the budget as a whole as well as meeting standards 

within the various categories.  During my tenure, my area was never cited by the State Auditor for any 

mistakes in purchasing, coding of the purchases, overspending in any category, or exceeding the total 

budget. 

Yours in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 

Ramona Greenwalt, P.N.P., 

National Counselor 


